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Dear brothers of IPM, 

Thank you very much for your spiritual and physical support, which is what helps us continue with the ministry that the 
Lord has entrusted to us.  Thank you, for the affection shown to me in the United States.  I really felt like family, and I was 
able to meet most of the brothers who work in IPM.  Each missionary was very special; I do not want to name them because 
I could forget some.  They were all a blessing in my life to continue forward in the work of the Lord.

I also want to thank each church that opened the doors for me to be able to show the ministry in Bolivia.  Thank you for 
the privilege of sharing the Word, and thank you for your prayers and financial support that made it possible to cover my 
expenses.  Thank you very much for the offering for my wife’s surgery, which will take place in January.
From each pastor, I learned important lessons that will always be in my mind and heart.  To the families who welcomed me 
selflessly, showing me their love, there are no words to describe what they allowed me to experience.  I traveled to many 
states, to Pennsylvania, Tennessee, Indiana, Florida, and finally to my beloved island of Puerto Rico, where my daughter 
studies, with whom I was able to spend a very special time. I really saw the hand of God in all this time. I am also grateful to 
my home church, Logos Baptist Church, that supported me a lot, together with the leaders who carried out the work in my 
absence.  Thanks to my beloved wife, who carried the responsibility of the house sacrificially, with my children helping her 
and working in the ministries of the church.

Sunday school
We give thanks for this ministry that, Sunday after Sunday, instructs children with the Word. We concluded the year joyfully 
as we did the work that the Lord has entrusted to us. We thank God for every teacher we have with us.  They show a life 
consecrated to the Lord.  The Sunday school had a special Christmas celebration.  We were very happy to have their parents 
with us, many of whom are not believers.  The gospel was preached.

OANSA Children’s Ministry
I am grateful to God that, this year, we had young leaders who began to get involved and serve in this ministry.  It is a 
blessing to see how a new generation continues with God’s call to serve Him. In November, this ministry concluded, giving 
time for the leaders to plan for what this new year will be like.  We are grateful for each of the children we had this year.  
God has been faithful with His provision so that each of the children have their own materials to study.

Youth Ministry
This ministry is very challenged to continue growing in number.  It began with discipleship, and attendance began to 
increase, and many of the young professionals are already supporting different ministries. We continue practicing volleyball, 
and through this ministry, we can share the Word of God. We continue with discipleship and preparing for the upcoming 
camp.

Women’s Ministry
In their ministry meetings, the sisters, very challenged to do the will of God, continue to grow in their knowledge of the 
Word.  They had a beautiful closing to the year together, along with guests.  They are now preparing for what this new year 
will be like.

Anocaraire Church Ministry
During this time, we continued working with each of the brothers, challenging them in discipleship so that each brother can 
disciple another.  The anniversary of the church was celebrated in November.  A men’s meeting was held, which was very 
challenging and encouraging to the brothers. The school support program was also completed with excellence. The number 
of children who come has increased.  It is a great tool to reach more children and parents with the gospel.



Missions
In the area of missions, we visited 2 communities apart from Omereque, Pirhuas Sipe Sipe and Calatrancani Vinto, 
where we carried out the evangelism program about Christmas.  The gospel was preached to more than 140 children 
and their parents. They were given breakfast and given some small presents.  Seeing the joy of these children was a 
blessing, and the biggest blessing of all was being able to share the gospel of salvation.
Our missionary, Silvia, worked together with Elizabeth, another missionary in Oromomo Trinidad.  This is a 
community of the unreached.  They are tribes from the Amazon jungle.  The ladies made camps for the children and 
young people, sharing the gospel and strengthening the believers in this place with the Word.  Now, our sister, Silvia, 
is returning to her ministry in the city of Trinidad. I ask for your prayers for male missionaries in the jungle.  There 
is not a single one, only about 3 women serving in that place.

Omereque Project
We had the opportunity to go again and bring the Christmas program for children.  It was a great time.

Thank you for continuing to partner with us as we minister.  You are a blessing to us.

The Jordan Family
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Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Jordan Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment 
to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Jordan prayer letter” on the subject line.


